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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 -- MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2016, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Ms. Epps introduced Kat Whitlock as one of the new Paras in the Elementary. Mr. Priestley introduced of new High School Staff: Ed Aiken, Science Teacher and Basketball Coach; Pat Vojta, High School Administrative Assistant; and Amy Schweim, Spanish and Freshman English Teacher. 

Chris Majors presented and explained the FY16 Financial Audit. He said that everything is mostly going well, except for the Lunch Fund. 
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President, Blake Mitchell at 6:58 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Treasurer
	Present

	Monty L. Guiles
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	K-12 Dean of Students/AD

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Anna Mathews
	Parent

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Alan Mathews
	Parent

	
	Jacob Klopfenstein
	The Journal Reporter


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr.  Hunter to approve the Regular Meeting Agenda for Monday, September 19, 2016, with the deletion of the Executive Session from the agenda. 
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the August 15, 2016 Regular Meeting.
Ms. Coppinger seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
Mr. Hawkins wanted to thank the PTA for donating $150 for the Snack Fund for students.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up to speak. 
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson said he would cover the main topics of his report which will come up in Discussion Items.
PreK-5 Principal’s Report – Ms. Epps talked about the GOCO Fund Schoolyard Initiative. She is very excited about this opportunity and will work closely with Clara Martinez to complete the application by the December deadline. We will partner with the Town of Mancos for the grant. She is looking very closely at how we can make the playground more functional. Mr. Hanson added that this will all be part of the Master Plan for upgrading the schools and grounds through the Bond Issue. 
Secondary Principal’s Report – Mr. Priestley stated that we are above state composition scores on the ACTs. He would like to discuss graduation date and time. Last year we had a bit of a problem and students almost missed graduation because of the State Track Meet, which is a conflict every year. He would either like to make it later in the evening or move it away from the weekend. Mr. Priestley will poll the parents. He informed the Board of the FFA Meeting. They had their first meeting last week. Thirty students have signed up – one class in the High School and one class in the Middle School. Enrollment could go to fifty. He would like to add a building or a space to house the FFA. Mr. Hawkins added that the community is very supportive of the program and are willing to donate to it.   
Dean of Student’s Report – The outside of the building doors are being marked to make them easier to identify in case of an emergency. Mr. Hanson, Mr. Priestley and Mr. Showalter attended SRO training in Cortez for a day. 
Accountability Committee – Kaelyn Everett said they spoke about several things. The minutes were included in the packet. Mr. Hanson said there was a definite increase in participation. Ms. Epps said it is great that the town is taking part in the discussions, by sending a representative to every meeting.
BOCES  - Mr. Hawkins reported that there was a lot of participation at the meeting with Districts wanting to better understand what would happen if Durango pulls out of the BOCES. CDE has sent a letter which states that if a district pulls out of a BOCES all of the other districts will have to pay that district’s part of the budget. Mr. Hanson stated that it is a Federal regulation that the amount of money spent on Special Education may not be decreased.  
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Ms. Miller reported that the financials are all on track. Last week a trainer was here to teach the new accounting program. Our goal is to go live with it on October 1. Mr. Hanson wanted to know if the Board had any concerns over the change in the number of payrolls being done. He asked them to contact Chrissie if they had any questions or concerns.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented for August 2016.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

A. Innovative Status – Mr. Hanson asked the Board to go over the current application. If they have any questions, they should let him know. He did spend some time with some of the State Board members, and they are excited about what we are going to present. They gave pointers on what to ask for and said to ask for as much as we want. Mr. Hanson will present the application at the next meeting for approval.
B. CASB Legislative Conference – Ms. Coppinger is going to attend the Delegate Assembly in Ft. Collins in October. Mr. Hanson will drive up on Friday so they can both attend a meeting discussing the Entrepreneur Institute. Ms. Coppinger noted she would like some direction from the other Board Members as to their opinions on how to vote on the resolutions being presented at the Assembly. The link to the book will be sent to all Board members on September 20, 2016.
C. CASB Resolution – Durango School District is asking CASB to support a change in school district funding in Colorado. They are asking the members of the BOCES to support their resolution. The Board will review the document and discuss it further at the CASB dinner on September 28.
D. Master Plan – Mr. Hanson introduced Dr. Clara Martinez. She is going to help the District secure grant funds to accomplish the Master Plan. Dennis Humphries will be on campus next week to discuss the plans. All of the grant applications are due in December. There are four grants currently being considered. BEST grant (health, safety, and security); GOCO Schoolyard initiative grant; Safe Route to School grant: school pull in/drop off in front of the high school this grant primarily focuses on campaigns to get children to walk/ride bikes to school; GOCO grant for the athletic field upgrades. There was much discussion over how to apply for the grants and whether to apply for all of the grants at the same time. Mr. Guiles wanted to know why we would go for all of the grants when going for the BEST grant seems like the best one to pursue. 
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to consent to Action Items: 11 A - H 

Mr. Hunter seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS

A. Approve Updated 2016-2017 Substitute List.
Approved by consent. 

B. Act on Recommendation to approve Mike Morelli as HS Asst Football Coach for 2016.
Approved by consent.
C. Act on Recommendation to approve Travis White as MS Head Wrestling Coach for 2016.
Approved by consent.
D. Act on Recommendation to approve Heather Mestas as Para Professional at the Elementary School.
Approved by consent.
E. Act on Recommendation to approve Kathleen Whitlock as Para Professional at the Elementary School.
Approved by consent.
F. Act on Recommendation to approve Amanda Wyman as One-on-One Para Professional at the High School.
Approved by consent.
G. Act on Recommendation to accept the Resignation of Jodie Maestas from the Elementary School.
Approved by consent.
H. Act on Recommendation to accept Resignation of Shari Amorelli as Para Professional at the Elementary School.
Approved by consent.
I. Approve FY16 Financial Audit.
MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the FY16 Financial Audit. 

Ms. Coppinger seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
J. Adopt Capital Reserve resolution for removal of old scoreboards and installation of new scoreboards.
MOTION by Mr. Hawkins:

I MOVE  THAT  WE ADOPT  THE FOLLOWING  RESOLUTION   ACCORDING   TO COLORADO  STATUTE  22-45-103: In order to install  2 new scoreboards  and remove  2 existing  scoreboards  in the Mancos School District  Re-6 Performance   Center, the Board of Education  hereby  authorizes  a FY17 Capital Reserve  expenditure  with a cost of$I,100.00    to San Juan Signs of Farmington,  New Mexico.  
Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
CORRESPONDENCE
A.  CASB Fall Delegate Assembly Conference October 14-15, 2016

UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS

A. CASB Fall Regional Meeting – September 28, 2016, 4:30-8:30 Strater Hotel, Durango

B. Next Regular Meeting – Monday, October 17, 2016 
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mr. Hanson suggested that we sign a thank you card for Target Rentals, Durango, who donated their equipment and time to help remove the old scoreboards and install the new scoreboards in the Performance Center.
Ms. Epps wanted to recognize Jodi Maestas and Shari Amorelli, who are moving on from the district. They are both long time employees and their service to Mancos School students is much appreciated.  

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:30 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
